
 

 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE: Improvements are coming to Matthew Park! 
 
The City of Vaughan is making improvements to Matthew Park (1 Villa Royale Ave.), including upgrading the 
tennis courts and adding new seating.  

 
To safely complete the work, the following areas will be closed to the public during construction:  

• the tennis courts 
• a section of the northwest parking lot 
• park access off Villa Royale Avenue  

 
The off-leash dog area, soccer field, bocce court and baseball diamond will remain open and accessible 
during construction. Signs and barriers will be in place to guide park visitors. 

 
Work is scheduled to begin on Monday, Sept. 29 and be completed by the end of May 2026, pending site 
and weather conditions. 

 
   To learn more, visit vaughan.ca/parks. 

Closure map 
 

 
 
For more information, please contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. For after-hours, please call the 
dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 


